
ROARING BROOK TOWNSHIP SEWER AUTHORITY 
WEDNESDAY, September 6, 2023 

Bi-monthly Meeting 

 

The bi-monthly meeting of the Roaring Brook Township Sewer Authority was held on 

Wednesday, September 6, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Municipal Building on Blue Shutters Road.  

Present were Authority members Carmon Flynn, Jeffrey Huester, Joseph Dunda,  Solicitor Al 

Weinschenk, Secretary Dale Baird, residents Ed Jennings and Ken Dippre. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT  

Ed Jennings said the residents of the Klee Development were satisfied with the paving job and 

that the contractor also do some landscaping.  

 

Ken Dippre said there is an issue with the way his driveway was paved and that it collecting 

water. The Authority said they would contact our engineer.  Mr. Dippre was reminded that the 

paving of his driveway was between him and the contractor, the authority was not responsible. 

 

ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA  

None 

 

MINUTES 

• A MOTION by Dunda was seconded by Huester to approve the minutes of the July 5, 

2023 meeting.  Motion carried. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

• A MOTION by Dunda and seconded by Huester to approve the Treasurer’s Report of  

September 6, 2023. Motion carried. 

 

The one-year CD will mature on October 5, 2023 and discussion followed renewing the CD and 

rates currently are higher than last year. 

 

A MOTION by Huester was seconded by Dunda to renew the one-year CD at the rate of 

interest at the time of renewal.  Motion carried 

 

ENGINEER’S REPORT  

None 

 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT 

Solicitor Weinschenk reported 33 delinquency letters were sent in May.  Four accounts have 

been paid in full, eight have made payment agreements. Several letters were sent to seven 

property owners with no succuss.  On August 31st liens were placed on these properties.  The 

current fee for placing a line is $306.00.  The Authority includes that on the final balance. 

 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Chairman Flynn said he would like to schedule a meeting with DEP and our engineer in hopes 

that DEP would allow new connections to the system. 
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Flynn reported that Elmhurst Sewer Authority contacted him due to a high volume of disposable 

wipes being sent to the sewer plant from the Roaring Brook line. 

 

It was decided that a letter will be sent with the October billing and to include information in the 

next Township newsletter. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Ken Dippre asked if the new portable backup generator would contact Koberlein when it the 

generator is activated.  Flynn said he would contact Koberlein for an answer. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

• A MOTION by Dunda and seconded by Huester to adjourn at 7:26 pm.  Motion 

carried. 

 

       Submitted by 

 

       Dale Baird, 

       Secretary to the Authority 


